
 

 

 

8 June 2020 

Dear Parent / Carer, 

Important Information Regarding R Rate  

You will be aware that Public Health England published the R Rate for the North West on 

Friday which was identified at 1.01 which is above the desired rate of below 1. 

From previous correspondence, you will know that we had set a potential date to extend our 

opening at Yew Tree from Monday 15th June. 

Given the recent information regarding local R rate we are awaiting more information from 

the Local Authority, so we can make a more informed decision. If this is not readily available 

or the R rate is above 1, then we will postpone the wider re-opening until Monday 22nd 

June, at the earliest. 

Please keep a close eye on our social media and website where I will look to update you 

further once we have received the information on the ‘local’ R Rate. 

Website: www.yewtreeknowsley.co.uk 

Twitter: @YewTreeCP 

Once again, please can we take this opportunity to thank you for all of your patience and 

support through what has been a very difficult time for all of our school community.  We look 

forward to the day when we can all return safely and open the doors to all of our children. 

Yours sincerely, 

Becky O’Hanlon 

Principal 

 

 

 

DREAMBIG 
(Determined – Resilient – Empowered – Adventurous – Motivated - Beautifully Behaved – Inclusive – Generous). 

 

 


